
 

 

 

  
Request for Comments:  
IAASB’s Proposed Strategy for 2015–2019 and  
IAASB’s Proposed Work Program for 2015–2016 

Dear Mr. Gunn,  

Dear Ladies and Gentlemen, 

We are pleased to take this opportunity to comment on the Consultation Paper: IAASB’s Pro-

posed Strategy for 2015–2019 and IAASB’s Proposed Work Program for 2015–2016. 

IAASB’s Proposed Strategy for 2015–2019 

We support the identified strategic objectives for the period 2015-2019 and think that the listed 

factors in Appendix 2 represent a reasonable basis in developing the IAASB’s Work Programs. 

With regard to extant ISAs we see the need to make adjustments due to a changing environ-

ment. However, further adjustments to extant ISAs or the development of new standards should 

be limited to a minimum level. This would provide users a stable platform for adoption and im-

plementation of standards. 
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IAASB’s Proposed Work Program for 2015–2016 

We support the intention of the IAASB to focus on fewer key projects and generally agree with 

the proposed work program. Especially we welcome the focus on professional scepticism and 

quality control.  

We recommend that IAASB should increase the maintenance and development of standards on 

audit related services instead on standards related to (statutory) audit. An intensification of regu-

lation in the fields of statutory audits should be avoided (e.g. ED ISA 720).  

In order to increase acceptability and understandability of IAASB releases (especially for non-

English native speakers) we recommend the enhanced use of “plain English” and the avoidance 

of boilerplate or overloaded wording (e.g. 60 pages audit quality framework). 

We would like to thank you for the opportunity to comment on the above mentioned consultation 

paper and hope that you will find our comments useful. We would be delighted to answer any 

further questions that you may have. 

Kind regards 

       

Dr. Reiner Veidt    RA Peter Maxl  

Executive Director    Executive Director 


